Chaffee Public Schools Press Release

Contact: Dr. Shawn Nix Superintendent Phone 573-887-3532 Fax 573-887-3926 517 West Yoakum Chaffee, MO 63740

Chaffee, Missouri: The Chaffee R-2 Board of Education met in regular session on August 9, 2022, and the following is a summary of that meeting.

- The tax rate hearing for the 22-23 school year was held at 6:45 pm.
- The board approved the minutes from the June 28th board meeting.
- The board approved the ratification of the bills as presented.
- The board approved the request to schedule an executive session upon the conclusion of the regular session (with closed minutes).
- The board approved the tax rate for the 22-23 school year as \$2.8151 (Incidental Tax Levy) and \$1.25 (Debt Service Levy) for a total of \$4.0651
- After a presentation from LJ Hart, the board approved the sale and issuance of \$2,150,000 General Obligation Bonds.
- Approval was given to set up a new construction account at the Bank of Advance for the bond proceeds.
- The board approved the salary schedule for 22-23 as presented. The district was approved for the salary grant from the state to bring the starting teacher salary up to \$38,000. This is a one year only grant and is not guaranteed past this school year. The district will distribute the grant funds in a 13th payroll in November as well as the additional local funding for all certified staff.
- The board approved bus routes for the 22-23 school year. There are no changes from the previous year.

- The following were hired for the 22-23 school year:
 - Angela Sadler-Elementary Custodian
 - Kayla Guzman-Elementary Special Education para
 - Ashlonn Flanigan-Elementary Special Education para
 - Nanette McDowell-Librarian Aide
- The local special education compliance plan was approved for 22-23.
- The board set the tuition rate for out of district students to \$6,700.
- The board approved Dr. Nix as the Custodian of Records for the district.
- The board approved the job description for K-12 Assistant Principal as presented.
- The board approved the list of substitute teachers for 22-23 as presented.
- The board approved the bi-annual review of the Safe Return to In-Person and Continuity of Services Plan (SRCSP) as required.
- The board accepted the resignation of Whitney Bollinger as Elementary Teacher as of June 29, 2022.

Correspondence / Announcements

A. Next Board Meeting -- Tuesday, September 13, 2022 @ 7:00 PM